
Page 1 of 3 

 

Lake County Forest Preserve District  
Planning Committee 

March 5, 2018 - Open Session Minutes 
 

The Lake County Forest Preserves’ Planning Committee met on Monday, March 5, 2018.  The meeting was 

held at the District’s General Offices, 1899 West Winchester Road, Libertyville, Illinois. 
 

1.0 Call to order – With a quorum physically present, Chair Carol Calabresa called the meeting to order 

at 1:03 p.m. 
 

Members Present: Also Present:  

Also Present: Carol Calabresa, Chair Ann Maine, President  Jim Ballowe 

Paul Frank Alex Ty Kovach Nan Buckardt 

Sandy Hart  Mike Tully 

 

Ken Jones 

Linda Pedersen Randy Seebach Rebekah Snyder 

Craig Taylor Steve Neaman Barb Thompson 

Tom Weber  Jim Anderson Grant Benjamin 

Jeff Werfel  John Nelson Matt Norton 

Terry Wilke Mary Kann Julie Gragnani 

Absent:   

Sid Mathias   
   

2.0 Pledge of Allegiance – Member Jeff Werfel led the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

3.0 Addenda to the Agenda – None 

 

4.0 Public Comment – Grant Benjamin with the Squaw Creek Clean Water Alliance stated that he was 

in attendance to observe the committee as a concerned citizen. 

 

5.0 Executive Director Report –Executive Director Kovach distributed his report and commented on: 

 Additional lighting work being done at the Museum; 

 Meeting with FAA and Waukegan Airport for an update on Waukegan Airport expansion; Mr. 

Kovach and Matt Norton responded to questions; 

 The Pennant settlement (IMET); 

 Preservation Foundation quarterly meeting, events and financial details; 

 Spring issue of Horizons newsletter; 

 Positive communications regarding Horizons and Waukegan Savanna Dog Area; 

 District events and programs. 
   

6.0 Approval of Minutes – Motion by member Wilke, second by member Weber to approve the open and 

executive session minutes from February 5, 2018.  Voice vote being had, the motion passed unanimously and 

the minutes were circulated for signatures.   

 

7.0 Correspondence  

 7.1   Request for Environmental Land Use Control for District Property at Cahokia Flatwoods – Using a 

map, Mr. Kovach summarized a request from Flanagan Bilton LLC for an Environmental Land Use Control 

(ELUC) so they can obtain a No Further Remediation letter from the Illinois Environmental Protection 

Agency for the old landfill site they own contiguous to Cahokia Flatwoods.  An ELUC would place 

restrictions on the District’s property.  For similar requests in the past the District has applied its License 

and Easement Ordinance, which would require an appraisal for the full value, and to recover any legal fees 






